New Buffalo Borough Meeting Minutes

April 09, 2012
Call to Order

President Ted Engle called the meeting of New Buffalo Borough Council to order at 7:31 p.m. on April 09, 2012 in the New Buffalo United Methodist Church.

Roll Call

Present were council members: Ted Engle, Dale Peterson, John Johnson, and Adam Pavusik. 
The following persons were also present: Craig Nace, Sargent Ringer, Dan Balthaser, Mike Holler, and Janice Crouse. 
Reading of last Month’s Minutes

The minutes from March 12, 2012 were read. Upon motion of Adam Pavusik, seconded by Dale Peterson, none opposed, the minutes were approved, as corrected. All in favor, none opposed. 

Comments From Visitors

Ted Engle introduced Sargent Ringer from the State Police to come and speak. 

2012 – 13 incidences – thefts – suspicious persons

2011 - 72 incidences – simple assault, burglary, thefts, this does not include violations on the highway.
He addressed the issue of the playground – he asked about the lighting and the posting of the hours. He suggested a crime watch as one answer. He stressed that when we call and feel we do not get the answer we should - to ask for a supervisor. If we still do not feel we are adequately taken care of to contact Sargent Ringer himself. 
Ted suggested that when we see an incident that we immediately take notes and keep a record for later, such as approximate age, clothing, and when the incident occurred.

The parents can only be held accountable for so much, community service is an option but most persons do not want these persons around their businesses. 

Response time will depend on the amount of person’s on shifts, amount of calls already, etc. Sargent Ringer cannot guarantee any of the response times. He asked that we continue to call.
CrimeStoppers is an avenue to look into. 

Janice Crouse asked how many incidences were domestic issues. Sargent Ringer stated he would get us more accurate documentation. 
Craig Nace provided an end of year report for 2011 for the Duncannon EMS. Everyone was provided with a copy of the report. Craig explained that the EMS goes by the physical address. 
Correspondence

Letter from Bunt to Watts 
DJ letters – Strickland and Wiltsie 
Borough’s Treasurer’s Report

Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Adam Pavusik, none opposed, the Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented. 

Sewer Treasurer’s Report

Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by John Johnson, none opposed, the Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented. 
Unfinished Business

Sewage/Sewage Authority Report
Ted Engle and Adam Pavusik spoke to SEI about issues concerning the Sewer Treatment Plant, the catch basket and the tool for testing, and the sunken clean out by the post office, he explained that SEI should also incur these costs. 

The dilemma we are in is if we contact SEI and tell them we are not sending a check they will not complete the audit etc., we do not have the resources to sue them. Ted is asking for more negotiating leverage with SEI. 

Ted Engle is going to ask for the audit to be done before we give them any more monies. 

Ted Engle asked for a motion to pay Liverpool $40,000.00 - Dale Peterson motioned and John Johnson seconded. 
Dan Balthaser asked if we will review our outstanding debt. We owe SEI approximately $36,000.00, we owe ourselves $55,000.00 for PLGIT, and $107,000.00 for PV. 

Secretary will check with Orrstown for a credit card to use for sewer supplies and any other expenses or items that are needed for the borough.
PCCOG

Nothing new to report.

Beautification Committee

Nothing new to report.

Street Committee
Ted Engle stated we have to do something about Mill Street. Our contact person from the state is Rick Levin. Ted Engle asked for volunteers to meet with Rick Levin about the issues with paving. Ted Engle will set up an appointment to meet with Rick Levin to go over costs etc.  

PennDot stopped to see Dale Peterson and to let us know that the bridge would be closed sometime next year (spring) for renovations. 

Refuse Coordinator

Nothing new to report.

Playground

Dale Peterson stated we should consider renting it out instead of selling the property. 

Brockly’s does not have access to mow the playground at this point; he stated he will charge us $25.00 extra if he has to lift his mower over the fence to mow.
Dale Peterson suggested we take down the basketball net and fix the swings to accommodate smaller children. Dan Balthaser asked if the existing equipment is safe for the younger children. Council will view the playground this coming week and see what needs to be fixed. 
Ted Engle suggested we take down the temporary fencing, repost hours, and put up caution tape and take note how often violations are committed. 

Ordinance Violations

Ordinance #02-2011 – Act 32 – Copy of informational letter explaining the reasoning of Act 32 was handed over to council. They were asked to review for future discussion.

Ordinance #01-2011 – Tabled  

Ted Engle will send a letter to Cory Wiltsie about his property condition if this doesn’t work we may have to contract a constable to serve him.
Barriers – Along Front Street

Nothing new to report. 

Rental

Adam Pavusik stated the electric service is all converted and the bid came under lower than he expected. 
Ted Engle stated we have to modify the contract, motion to modify to state one month rent due and security deposit of $700.00 – made by Adam Pavusik, seconded by Dale Peterson. 

The dehumidifier still needs fixed and will be looked at by Adam Pavusik. 

Secretary Treasurer 

Motion to pay Judy Parrish $100.00 first month, $150.00 second month for training purposes – Dale Peterson motioned, seconded by Adam Pavusik.
New Business

Mike Tressler stated he would do our audit along with a bank teller at Maryville Bank in Duncannon; secretary will contact Mike to see when he can do this. 

Motion to get Mike Tressler and another person to audit, by John Johnson, seconded by Dale Peterson. 
Bills

Upon motion of John Johnson, seconded by Dale Peterson, all in favor, none opposed, the bill list was approved for payment. 
Sewer Bills

Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by John Johnson, all in favor, none opposed, the bill list was approved for payment, with additions. 

Good of the Order/Announcements

Ted Engle commits to making sure that the properties that are in violation are cleaned up.

Adjourn

Upon motion of Dale Peterson, seconded by Adam Pavusik, council adjourned at 9:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Patricia A Raudensky Bierma

Secretary/Treasurer

